K.Y.H.C. Executive Board Minutes
11/14/23

I. Call to Order
· Call to order: 6:03
· Present-Sarah Williams, Lisa Paschall, Jen Adams, Mike Bleyle, Andy Gonzales
· Absent-Kelly McCully, Todd Johnson
II. Reading of proceeding meeting minutes
· approved
III. Financial Report
· Deferred, treasurer out sick
IV. Coyote Committee Report.
· Pre-tier games finished 11/12
· Mites 2-4-0
· Squirts 3-3-0
· Peewees 4-2-0
· Bantams 3-2-1
· Scheduling meeting for regular season will be on 11/19 in Franklin Park.  Teams will be updated with schedule going forward either by that evening or Monday. 
· Injury update- Alex Lewis, the bantam goalie, is on leave due to a kneecap injury that occurred during baseball.  Currently awaiting further imaging to determine how long he will be out.  Goalie coverage for bantams will alternate between Travis Featherston and Caleb Clark stepping in as goalie for the team as needed. 
· Round 2 of warm up jackets have been ordered
· All teams have been registered for their tournaments
· Mites- December 29-31, Elf games, South Bend, IN
            February 17-19, Chicago Skyline Cup
· Squirts- December 29-31, Elf Games, South Bend, IN
             February 17-19, Chicago Skyline Cup
· Peewee-Jan 12-14, Windy City Classic Hybrid
             February 17-19, Chicago Presidents Day Cup
· Bantam- Jan 13-15, Great Lakes Midwinter Classic, Holland, MI
               Feb 17-19, Chicago Presidents Day Cup
· There was an order placed for socks, if your player is needing new socks, please feel free to contact Jen Adams to see if your size is available. Cost is $45.                                             
V. Irish Committee Report
· Prep is currently 3-0-0 in league play and 7-2-1 overall
· Varsity is currently 1-0-0 in league play and 5-1-0 overall
· Prep went 2-1-1 in the Holland Great Lakes Fall Classic and finished in third place overall
· Prep has two more tournaments scheduled this year.  One is in December and one in January, both will be in Chicago.
· Varsity went 2-2-0 in the Appleton Fall Classic tournament and finished in 2nd place overall. 
· Varsity has one more tournament scheduled this month in Chicago.
VI. IVC report
· We have been notified that IVC is working on scheduling a day for hanging our new banners and request we have any we want hung up to them.
· No further updates from IVC

VII. Fundraising Committee Report
· Ad book credits have been applied to those accounts in team snap
· Fannie May had a great turnout with over 10,000 boxes sold.  The top 3 sellers have received their cash prizes.  Breakdowns of funds will be sent to Kelly so that credits can be applied to those accounts in teamsnap. 
· Pies will be delivered on November 20. 
· Still looking into doing Starla’s seasonings.  Further communication will be sent from Mary Kay Renchen. 
· Chipotle fundraiser night had a great turnout.  Chipotle donates 33% of sales back to our club which gave us a payout of $262.48, and will be added to the club fund.  Club fundraisers will help cover any additional club costs that occur such as league fee increases, ice time overages or any other unexpected expenses that arrise. 

VIII. Marketing and Promotions Committee Report
· Update from Jen regarding KYHC day
· Thank you to everyone that helped out to make KYHC day a success this year.  We could not do this without the countless volunteers and board members who stepped up to make this day a success. It sounds like everyone had a great time and we are already looking into some improvements for KYHC Day for 2024.  Totals for the day were: Baskets $1488, High Roller $881, Bears Board $500, 50/50 $204, Donations $21, for a grand total of $3094 for the day!  We had minimal expenses as we were able to re-use items from last year such as signage, table covers, etc, so with only the $75.98 that was spendt on the mini ducks we were able to bring in $3018.02 to put into the club fund. 
· Each individual team also did chuck a duck for their games and each brought in approximately $60-80 that their team can use how they wish.  Each team is also able to utilize chuck a duck and 50/50 supplies for future games to further raise funds for their team. 
· Spirit Store has been opened to allow more people to purchase spirit wear if they either missed the first sale, or just looking for more items.  Store will close 11/26. 
IX. Unfinished Business
· Andy and Jen will follow up with Kelly regarding which coaches are still needing to complete their CEP requirements so they are completed before the deadline. 
· Our club has again secured athletic training coverage through Riverside Orthopedics to be available during Irish home games.  Due to an Athletic Trainer shortage, this will look a bit different this season. We were able to sign a contract with them to pay on a per game basis, which will provide the club a cost savings from years prior. We had originally budgeted $3800 for these services, and with this updated contract it will cost us $1,170 with the games we currently have set.  We will also have the ability to add games as they are scheduled based on trainer availability.  
X. New Business 
· It has been announced that Tim Roe will no longer be the Hockey Director of KYHC and his departure was effective October 29. 
· With the announcement of Tim’s departure came adjustments to the Wednesday Power Skate schedule, primarily to alleviate an increase of responsibilities on the coaching staff. After the announced schedule change, some of the coaches came up with an alternate proposal which was brought to the board for approval. The new proposal would better utilize our ice time on Mondays when goalies are only needing half ice instead of full ice, and also allow mites and squirts to work on powerskate drills on Mondays, instead of joining the peewees and bantams during their powerskate on Wednesdays. The board reviewed the proposal and unanimously approved the change effective immediately. 
· Some coaches are looking into a possibility of doing a house plus tournament team as we did last year.  This would be an extra tournament to be played after the conclusion of the fall/winter season and player selection will be based on coach evaluation.  There will be additional fees associated with this tournament for any player selected who chooses to accept the invitation. More information will be communicated in the coming months from coaches if they choose to proceed for a House Plus team this year. 
· There are a few board positions that will be up for election in March 2024 as terms are ending and/or their player is aging out of the program.  The positions of Secretary, Registrar, and Coyote Chair will be the positions up for election.  Although our treasurer term is until 2025, our current treasurer, Todd Johnson, will be “aging out” since his son is a senior this year.  Adam Koronkowski is currently working with Todd on learning the position of treasurer, but there will still be a required vote for that position as well in March.  Amanda Tatro has submitted a letter of interest for the Registrar position and the board has approved for her to begin working with our current registrar to begin learning the role – there will still be a formal vote for this position in March as well. If you have interest in any board positions, and meet eligibility requirements as named in the by-laws, please submit a letter of interest to the Board. 
· Reminder to all teams, there is no practices Wednesday 11/22 and Thursday 11/23 due to the Thanksgiving holiday.  Also the week of 12/25-12/29 and 1/1 there are no practices due to the Christmas and New Years holiday.  Practices will resume 1/2/24.

XI. Public Comment
· Further discussions with parents regarding the reasoning for the change in schedule with Wednesday powerskate.  Concerns were raised regarding the reduction in ice time due to alternating Wednesdays for Coyotes and Irish. The Board reiterated that we recognize it is not ideal to reduce ice/alternate weeks but it was necessary due to the Hockey Director exit as he was on point for running every Wednesday and we needed to find a way to limit increasing responsibility of the remaining coaching staff. The board explained that with this updated schedule proposed by the coaches, we have found a good compromise that with ensure the time on the ice is maximized for all players while not needing to purchase any additional ice time (which wasn’t in the budget to do). 
· A question was raised regarding fee credits due to reduction in ice. The board explained that there is not a cost savings associated with the schedule adjustment as we are still purchasing the same amount of ice time and therefore there isn’t a savings to pass to families at this time. However, the board said they will be monitoring expenses vs. budget through the remainder of the season and if budget allows a credit will be considered toward the end of the season for those teams that were impacted.  
· There were also questions referring to future plan for replacing the Hockey Director position.  The board will be discussing further the search for a replacement, but feel confident in Phil as Lead Hockey Coach, as well as the rest of our Irish and Coyote Staff with leading our organization for the remainder of this season while we are in this transition period. 
· Some parents had concerns regarding not receiving or knowing about some club announcements.  Reminder to the parents about board meeting minutes being posted monthly.  Announcements regarding future board meetings, important information such as schedule changes, and other miscellaneous announcements are always posted on our social media sites and website.  Also, reminder to parents to make sure their emails that are listed in team snap are up to date and current so they are getting any club communication in a timely manner.  If anyone has any questions or concerns they are more than welcome to contact any board member, or if they would like to leave anonymous communication, there is also the Coyotes box at the front desk of the ice rink they can drop it in as well. 

XII. Adjournment/Next meeting
· 7:51pm/ December 11, 2023 6pm


